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Dear Parents,

We are now enjoying warmer weather and the children are enjoying lots of learning and playtimes outside. Thank you to all the families who are remembering to bring water bottles and applying sunscreen. Please make sure that these, like all belongings are clearly labelled. Lost property has now been tidied on to hanging rails in our reception – Please do take the time to check through.  Property that remains uncollected will be distributed to the church and charities at the end of term.
We are looking forward to the summer holidays and as we do we continue to learn lots of new things and use or apply our new learning. Lots of the classes have been learning about aspects of the local community such as litter, the AWPR and facilities we have in and beyond Westhill. Our digital leaders offered to support classes during Digital Learning week, the digital leaders supported their fellow pupils in using different types of technology and apps.  

Sharing Good News
· Mrs Ginny Reid has recently had a baby girl, Sofie and we are hoping to meet her shortly. Congratulations to all the Reid family. 
· Our primary 6 football team were successful in getting to the national finals of the Scottish Schools Football Association competitions after winning the local and regional competitions. Matches were closely fought and the team ended the day in 4th place. Thank you to all the parents and coaches who have supported this competition.
· Many of our pupils participated in the local swimming event “Take The Plunge”. Well done to those who participated and the supporting families. Also a thank you to the organisers who have supported this event. 
Reporting to Parents

We are busy working with our pupils to share the final reporting comments for P1-7 on SEESAW. Once these are finished and checked, you will receive an email letting you know that they have been shared with you. The reporting comments this term will focus on aspects of literacy and numeracy. We encourage you to check your child’s SEESAW regularly to see any updates for your child or on the class blog. At the end of year, you can save a PDF file of your child’s report for the last year if you wish. You may find that you cannot access your child’s SEESAW at present, some classes are working on uploading work and comments and during this time parents will not have access. Any problems with accessing SEESAW once the reporting is live, please contact your child’s teacher as soon as possible.
This term we have already had some sharing the learning events and enterprise activities which families have been invited to participate in. These include primary 4N sharing their learning in literacy, numeracy and social subjects using a topic which is currently high profile on the news, the effect of plastic on our world’s oceans. Primary 1 and 1/2 had an enterprise topic growing seeds and selling these to our families and staff. We have also planted some of their seedlings in the school garden plot.
Weather was on our side for sports day and we welcomed all families to come and celebrate the children’s achievements in a variety of physical activities. Well done to the pupils for trying their best! Families enjoyed time to share a family picnic which the children thoroughly enjoyed. Thank you for supporting this day and encouraging the children in all the events.
School Improvements

· Our school garden plot has now been planted, following a donation of soil. The Eco-Group are organising the care of our area which will now need lots of watering and weeding as the crops begin to grow.
· We have been evaluating the school improvement plan with staff and the Pupil Voice. We will be asking for parent feedback shortly around some of the areas we have worked on this year. This will enable us to plan our improvements for next year.
· Staff have also spent time evaluating the quality indicators which have been a focus for this year and identifying possible ones for next year. Feedback on this will be shared through the annual Standard and Quality report.

· The pupils are now organised into our new “clan” system, each child from P1-7 being in either Bennachie, Eagle, Ness or Thistle. Points are awarded based around the school aims and linked to learning or behaviours. Each week the winning clan is announced at assembly and at the end of the year the overall willing clan will receive the winner’s cup. Each clan has the opportunity for leadership through the clan chief and primary 6 have had the opportunity to nominate themselves for clan chief, run a campaign and following clan assemblies a vote will take place for the clan chiefs for 2018-19.
· Pupils are now also lining up in their clans at the start of the day and after break or lunch time. This is a chance for them to work together in their clans and develop community responsibility. 
Staffing
· Mrs Edwards joined the teaching staff recently as teacher in primary 6LR. She is teaching the class fulltime and a permanent member of our teaching team.
· Mrs Duthie has been appointed as a part-time P.S.A (temporary) and will start her post as soon as she can.
· We currently have advertised a part-time Early Years Practitioner (temporary) on My Job Scotland website, this is for starting in August 2018.  Please share the link to the post. https://www.myjobscotland.gov.uk/councils/aberdeenshire-council/jobs/early-years-practitioner-fixed-term-120432 
Parent Council 
· A Parent Council meeting will be held next week, on Thursday, 14th June. This is an evening meeting. As shared with parents, this was to be the A.G.M. but a revised constitution and A.G.M. date is under consultation with a proposed new date in September.
· Recent fundraisers have included a successful Fun Day, held on Saturday, 19th May 2018.
· The Parent Council will be introducing themselves and providing tea and coffee at our upcoming nursery and primary 1 transition evenings.
Other News

School Lunches – Can all families make sure that their ipayimpact accounts are in kept in credit.  https://www.ipayimpact.co.uk . You should receive email notification when funds are getting low. For parents of primary 7, please make sure you are up to date with payments but also do not leave money in your accounts. 
Transition – We have a lot of transition events happening just now. Primary 7 are enjoying some time at Westhill academy, our new primary 1 pupils are enjoying time in the school and in the playground and our nursery transition has started. We are also working on classes and teacher for all pupils for August 2018 and will let you know which class and teacher/s your child will be having before the end of term. Your child will also spend some time with their new class during the last week of term.
Headlice – We have had headlice recently in school and informed the relevant classes but ask that if you do have a child with headlice you inform the school so that the relevant advice can be shared with families. Any reported incidences of headlice will be dealt with confidentially. Thank you with your co-operation with this.

Annual Data Check- We have started sending home the annual data check forms for your child/children, primary 5 and 6 pupils will have received this already. We ask that when you receive the forms, information is carefully checked and both the data form and GDPR information is signed and returned to school as soon as possible. Pupils in P1-4 will be receiving their forms shortly. 
Dates:
Please check your child’s class GLOW page and SEESAW for important dates, homework and information regularly
June

· Tuesday, 12th June – Primary 6 trip to GWPR and Crathes

· Tuesday, 12th June – Nursery Induction meeting for new parents 6.30pm
· Thursday, 14th June – Parent Council meeting 6.30pm
· Thursday, 15th June – Westhill Academy P7 guidance teacher meeting 7pm (AT WESTHILL ACADEMY)

· Wednesday, 20th June – Primary 2A and MS Sharing The Learning event 2.15pm (more information from class teacher to follow)

· Thursday, 21st June – Primary 2A and MS Sharing The Learning event 9.50am (more information from class teacher to follow

· Thursday, 21st June – P7 transition sports day at Westhill Academy

· Thursday, 21st June – Primary 1 induction meeting 6.30pm

· Friday, 22nd June – Nursery sports day 
· Wednesday, 27th June – Primary 7 perform Mary Poppins 1.45pm (afternoon performance)

· Thursday, 28th June – Primary 7 perform Mary Poppins 6.30pm (evening performance)

July

· Wednesday, 4th July – Nursery trip to Alford (more information from nursery staff to follow)

· Thursday, 5th July – P7 Prize Giving 1.45pm
· Friday, 6th July –End of year assembly P1,3,4 and 7 at Westhill Church, P2,5 and 6 in school hall

As a school we value the partnership we have with parents and therefore appreciate any feedback you can provide.  This is part of our self-evaluation process which helps us to develop and improve.  Please feel free to complete the Compliments, Comments and Complaints section or e-mail the school. 

Yours Sincerely

Andrea Drummond
Head Teacher
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